
WEST OF ENGLAND COCKER SPANIEL CLUB 


JANUARY 28TH 2023


I would like to thank the officers and committee for inviting me to judge this 
extremely well run show.Thanks also to my very capable stewards Jackie Ray 
and Matt Griffiths who ran everything so smoothly . My thanks to the 
exhibitors for such quality exhibits and the Club for their lovely gift


Class 1  Special Puppy ASC


1 Warringtons Keptic Sun Kiss By Zakova  Lovely black full of exuberance Sweet 
head,good fore chest ,tight feet well ribbed nicely balanced Quality puppy


2 Brydons Jamesfield Just the Ticket to Solovey, Gold with lots to like needs 
time to mature 


Class 2 Special Graduate ASC


1 Ellisons Withiflor Touchstone Back and Tan boy with strong masculine head 
lovely neck and shoulders good feet Short cobby with correct tail set RBIS


Class 3 Special Open ASC


1.Kews Withiflor Bird on a wire over Wyleview Black girl sweet head in great 
condition tight feet short bodied an lovely overall balance throughout 


Class 4 AOC Special Puppy  


1.Whiteheads Ryalcourt Step in Time This dog has a fabulous outline 
exceptional neck and shoulders well bodied and very balanced.


Class 5 AOC Special Graduate 


1. Greens & Brains  Cashel Pop the Question to to Meloneras  JW 5 yo Blue 
roan, very pretty head and expression short bodied Moved well


2. Easthorpes Laurelakes lets Dance Handsome Dark blue boy with lots to like 
Cobby with good tail set


Class 6 AOC Special Open 




1.Pearces Glowhill Silversmith to Pearkim Super Black and White boy with nice 
head good neck and shoulders Well ribbed with good rear angulation Bit 
hesitant on the move


Class 7 Veteren dog or bitch


1 Bards Withiflor Fairy Tale JW .I could not believe this quality Gold bitch was 
seven years old she possesses a fabulous head lovely neck and shoulders and 
beautifully balanced in great condition lovely mover BOS and best veteran


Class 8 AC Minor puppy dog


1.Warrimgtons Zakova Santana  Handsome Black boy  super outline in excellent 
coat and condition  Nice tight feet well bodied cobby and good tail set                                                               


Class 9.AC Minor puppy bitch


1.Warringtons Keptic Sun Kiss to Zakova see above


2.Pearses Pearkim Pandora  Orange roan youngster very pretty head good neck 
and shoulders nice tight feet nice rear angles


3.Anderson  Fosters Sabaloo Star Dancer


4.Brydoms Jamesfield Just the ticket to Solovey


Class 10 Puppy dog


1.Warringtons Zakova Santana see above


2 Whiteheads Ryallcourt Step in Time see above


Class 11 Puppy bitch


1.Griffths & Norrie Miller Ryallcourt Silent Witness for Tanirini Beautifully 
presented light blue bitch Superb outline Good fore chest great neck and 
shoulders short bodied ,lovely movement BPIS


Class 12 Junior 


1.Ellisons Whithiflor Touchstone see above


2.Easthorpes Laurelakes Lets Dance see above


Class 13 Special Yearling




1.Sheridan & Hacketts Lindridge Star Attraction And for me he was today,Very 
handsome light blue roan I have admired from the ringside. Exceptional head 
and eye, correct fore chest good feet well ribbed well balanced Moved with 
drive BIS


Class 114 Novice 


1.Warringtons Zakova Wise Guy Handsome black boy so typical of this Kennel 
Masculine head with strong neck and shoulders. Big ribs and tight elbows, 
strong hindquarters. Giving a lovely profile when stacked. Sound in movement, 
enjoying his turn in the ring. 

 Class 15 Undergraduate


1 No entries


Class 16 Bred by exhibitor


1 Warringtons Zakova Wise Guy see above


Class 17  Not bred by exhibitor 


1.Kitchens Annilan Bhama Mama Well presented Handsome Blue with 
masculine but not overdone head, strong flowing neck into a well defined 
shoulders. Strong angles both fore and aft, bestowing a balance profile. 

Green & Brains Cachel Pop the Question to Meloneros JW see above


Class 18 Post graduate


1 Kitchens .Annilan Bhama Mama see above


Class 19 Open dog


1 Ellisons Spinoza of Merrily avec Withiflor (imp France)Black and Tan in 
wonderful condition Lovely head and expression,Beautiful coat, nice feet well 
angulated back end


Class 20 Open bitch


1.Warringtons Zakova Sugar Babe A 2yo Blue roan, full of coat, appealing head, 
a nice depth of chest, with good angles fore and aft. Went confidently around 
the ring. 


Jeff Buck Clavaire Cocker Spaniels




